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T he District received a grant in partner-
ship with the Tahoe Sierra Integrated 

Regional Water Management Group allow-
ing us to establish a Toilet 
Rebate Program beginning 
April 1, 2016.  The program 
is funded through a Depart-
ment of Water Resources 
Prop 84 grant.  The program 
seeks to replace up to 200 
water wasting toilets by of-
fering participants a $100 
refund on a qualified pur-
chase of a new 1.6 Gallon 
per Flush (GPF) Water-
Sense compliant toilet.  The program is 
limited to the first 200 qualified applicants 
and is limited to homes constructed prior to 
1994. 
 
Over the course of your lifetime, you will 
likely flush the toilet 140,000 times.  If you 
replace older, existing toilets with Water-
Sense labeled models, you can save near-
ly 13,000 gallons per year.  The EPA esti-

mates that a family of 4 will save on aver-
age $90 a year on their water bill by mak-
ing this simple upgrade.  In addition, the 

California legislature adopted 
Senate Bill 407 requiring toi-
lets be upgraded by January 
1, 2017 (2019 for commercial 
properties) with verification 
upon transfer of the property. 
 
In order to qualify for a rebate 
you must be a customer with-
in the District’s water service 
area.  Once we have re-
ceived your application, the 

District will conduct a required pre-
inspection of your residence.   After we 
have verified that your property qualifies, 
we will reserve your rebate for a limited 
time; after which you may claim your re-
bate for up to 2 toilets per residence by 
submitting a qualified receipt. Additional 
information will be available on our web-
site, www.svpsd.org, in mid-March and we 
will start taking applications April 1, 2016. 
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T he District has now completed work to 
identify the best project alternative for a 

redundant water supply for Squaw Valley. 
The evaluation identifies a preferred source 
of water supply, a pipeline alignment and 
location for a new water tank. The $225,000 
project was funded by the Local Groundwa-
ter Assistance Grant Program administered 
by the California Department of Water Re-
sources. 
 
The primary goal of the evaluation was to 
identify a redundant source of water supply 
for Olympic Valley to allow for reliable quanti-
ty and quality that is geographically diverse 
from the aquifer currently used as the prima-
ry source of potable water, and to provide 
redundancy to improve the community’s 
emergency preparedness. The need for a 
redundant water supply has long been identi-
fied as a primary goal in the District’s Strate-
gic Plans. The redundant water supply will 
provide improved reliability and flexibility to 
the water system in case of emergency, 
drought, etc. Diverse water supply sources 
allow for necessary system redundancy in 
the case of declining groundwater levels and/
or groundwater contamination in the Olympic 
Valley aquifer. 
 
The redundant water supply need is defined 
as being the quantity of water necessary in 
an emergency: the amount needed to main-
tain indoor water use for all water customers 
in the Valley, including those of the Squaw 
Valley Mutual Water Company. Indoor water 
use is defined as water demand when there 
is no outdoor irrigation (October-April). Exist-
ing redundant water demand is approximate-
ly 293 acre-feet per year; at buildout of the 
County’s General Plan, it’s estimated to grow 
to 776 acre-feet annually. 
 
The purpose of the study was to evaluate 
water supply and transmission alternatives 
and identify a preferred water supply project 
for the District. To satisfy this, the scope of 
work for the Project included three phases: 
 
• Phase I – Water Supply Feasibility Sum-

mary and Gap Analysis 
• Phase II – Evaluation of Water Supply 

Source(s) Identified in Gap Analysis 
• Phase III – Preferred Alternative Evalua-

tion 

Phase I reviewed and summarized water 
supply investigations performed by the Dis-
trict and developers in past evaluations of 
local water sources. This phase presented 
key findings as to which water supply alter-
natives were considered to be infeasible and 
why. Phase I also identified gaps in past 
evaluation of potential local water sources. 
 
Phase II included a feasibility-level evalua-
tion of potential water sources in or near the 
Olympic Valley. Specifically, the two forks of 
Squaw Creek, horizontal wells on the north 

and south flanks of the Valley, Squaw Creek 
surface water storage, wastewater treatment 
and reuse, and excess capacity from the 
Alpine Springs County Water District. The 
evaluation concluded that these potential 
local water sources were not feasible alter-
natives to satisfy the District’s redundant 
water supply needs. 
 
Phase III updated the 2009 Alternative/
Supplemental Water Supply and Enhanced 
Utilities Feasibility Study and included a de-
tailed evaluation and ranking of supply and 
transmission alternatives. In the end, utilizing 
water from Martis Valley and the infrastruc-
ture needed to transmit it were detailed in a 
final project description and approved by the 
Board of Directors. This puts the District in  

position to move forward with environmental 
permitting and preliminary design.   
 
The proposed source of water would come 
from existing municipal wells owned and 
operated by the Truckee Donner Public Utili-
ty District (TDPUD) or Northstar Community 
Services District (NCSD) and would be con-
veyed through existing infrastructure to the 
point of connection of a new transmission 
main. This alternative would require an 
emergency inter-tie be negotiated with 
TDPUD and/or NCSD and would rely on 
excess capacity from these systems, if avail-
able. The point of connection for the trans-
mission main would be near the intersection 
of Deerfield Drive and Highway 89. The 
transmission main would be located in the 
shoulder of Highway 89 for a length of ap-
proximately eight miles. Along this alignment 
the District would acquire a small parcel of 
land to construct a booster pump station. 
The preferred location of a new million gallon 
water storage tank is on a parcel owned by 
the United States Forest Service, located on 
the east end of the Valley. Project construc-
tion is estimated to cost $16.3 million.  
 
The Squaw Valley PSD’s Board of Directors 
prefer that funding for the project’s next 
steps be from state or federal grants or from 
contributions through partnerships with real 
estate developers or other utility companies 
interested in participating in the construction 
of an infrastructure corridor (e.g., joint 
trench) between Squaw Valley and Truckee. 
Furthermore, they specified that the project 
should not be pursued if it would result in a 
significant increase in water rates, a special 
assessment or debt financing.   
 
They also noted that there is a common mis-
perception that the District’s Redundant Wa-
ter Supply Project is required, or driven by a 
need, to provide the primary water supply for 
the proposed Village at Squaw Valley Specif-
ic Plan (Village Project). The Water Supply 
Assessment, completed in July 2015, con-
cluded that the water demand for existing 
customers, the Village Project, and projected 
growth for the next 25 years in Squaw Valley 
could be supplied by groundwater sources 
from the Olympic Valley aquifer. 
 
More information can be found at the Current 
Topics link on our website at www.svpsd.org  
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We are excited to announce 
the addition of Dave Hunt to 
our team; he is a Professional 
Engineer with experience in 
planning, design and construc-
tion of water and wastewater 
infrastructure projects.  He has 
been the District’s primary en-
gineering consultant for the 
last 16 years.  

Dave graduated from Califor-
nia State University, Long 
Beach with both a B.S. and an M.S. in Civil Engineer-
ing and has experience working on a small team.  His 
education, experience and knowledge are expected to 
enhance the District’s technical capabilities and 
productivity for years to come. 

Dave and his wife Jami are raising two teenage kids; 
Jordan, age 17 and Jayde, age 15.  Much of Dave’s 
time is spent supporting his kids in their school and 
athletic endeavors, and also enjoying camping, fishing 
and hunting. 

The District is pleased to intro-
duce Danielle Grindle, CPA as 
the new Finance and Administra-
tive Manager. Danielle is a grad-
uate of the UC Berkeley Haas 
School of Business where she 
studied Business Administration, 
with an emphasis in Accounting.  
She previously worked for the 
4th largest winery in the US 
overseeing the production and 
cost accounting teams.   

Danielle spent 2015 travelling the world including Cana-
da, Japan, Korea, Australia, New Zealand, Thailand, 
India and Europe!  In her free time she enjoys outdoor 
activities including skiing, snowboarding, running, triath-
lons, mountain biking and skydiving. We feel  very fortu-
nate to have Danielle on our team. 

Squaw Valley native Bill Hudson 
has been appointed to the Dis-
trict’s Board of Directors to fill a 
seat vacated as a result of the 
death of Director Brian Sheehan. 
Hudson has worked at Sugar 
Bowl Ski Resort for the past 18 
years, serving as Marketing 
Manager from 1997 to 2003 and 
currently as Director of Athletic 
Programs and Executive Direc-

tor of the Sugar Bowl Ski Team and Academy. 
 
A North Tahoe High School graduate, Hudson contin-
ued his education at Dartmouth College before mak-
ing the U.S. Ski Team and competing as a member of 
the World Cup team from 1987 to 1993 and a mem-
ber of the Olympic team for the 1988 Winter Games 
at Calgary, Alberta.  Hudson graduated from the Uni-
versity of Utah in 1994 with a degree in business and 
marketing.  He is a founding board member of the 
High Fives Foundation and has been a director and 
Board President of the Excellence in Education Foun-
dation as well as serving on the Executive Board of 
the Far West Ski Association.   
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